
 

 

 
 

MEMO 
TO: Metropolitan Member Clubs  

FFROM: Match& Program Committee 

DATE: Wednesday24 January 2018 

SUBJECT: SaturdayPennants–Round 13 Cancellation 

 
 

 
 

 

 

The forecast for Saturday 27 January at 4.30pm on Wednesday14 January 2018 on the BOM 

website is  42 degrees Celsius with a forecast overnight minimum of 24 degrees on Friday night 

and 27 on Saturday night. 

 

Taking these forecasts into account Match & Program has, under Rule 7.1, declared this to be 

extreme weather.  Therefore,all Round 13 Saturday Pennant matches have been 

cancelled/postponed. 

 

While we would normally wait until Thursday afternoon to make this decision, given that the 

forecasts have been relatively consistent and that Friday is a Public Holiday, we have decided 

to make the decision as early as possible.  

 

Premier League and Division 1-3 Round 13 matches will be replayed on Friday 2 February with 

trial ends commencing at 6:00 pm.   

 

All Divisions 4-7 Round 13 matches will be treated as Not Played (NP) and no points will be 

allocated. 

 

There are also some Round 12 Premier League and Division 1-3 matches to be replayed.  The 

timing of these will determined as soon as the investigation we are taking regarding that round 

is completed. 

 

If there are any questions regarding the above or further clarification is required, please 

contact Match & Program (matchcommittee@bowlssa.com.au) 

 

Regards 

 
 

 

JeffAllen 

CHAIR, MATCHAND PROGRAM 


